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____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 On May 5, 2015 Representative David L. Branscum, Co-Chair, and Senator Bill Sample, 
Co-Chair of the Arkansas Legislative Council and Senator Uvalde Lindsey and Representative 
Lanny Fite, Co-Chairs of the Uniform Personnel Classification and Compensation Plan 
Subcommittee of the Arkansas Legislative Council, received written notification from Mr. Larry 
Walther, Chief Fiscal Officer of the State, that review of two requests from the Arkansas 
Department of Environmental Quality (ADEQ) required immediate action.  The request from 
ADEQ was for the establishment of Special Entry Rates for two individuals to be hired as the 
ADEQ Air Division Manager and the ADEQ Assistant Air Division Manager.  These Special 
Entry Rates will allow the agency to pay up to the maximum pay level for each classifications 
pay grade.  
 
 Under Rule 17 of the Rules of the Arkansas Legislative Council, the Co-Chairs of 
Legislative Council and the Co-Chairs of the Uniform Personnel Classification and 
Compensation Plan Subcommittee of the Arkansas Legislative Council unanimously determined 
that emergency review of the requests from the Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality 
are necessary to enable the agency to perform essential services.   
 
The Co-Chair and Co-Vice Chair of the Arkansas Legislative Council and Co-Chairs of the 
Uniform Personnel Classification and Compensation Plan Subcommittee of the Arkansas 
Legislative Council may act on behalf of the Legislative Council in regard to this request, and 
state herein that this request shall be filed as reviewed and reported to the Legislative Council at 
the next regularly scheduled meeting with accordance with Rule 17. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
__________________________________ _______________________________ 
Representative David L. Branscum, Co-Chair Senator Bill Sample, Co-Chair 
Arkansas Legislative Council Arkansas Legislative Council 
 
 
 
 
__________________________________ _______________________________ 
Representative Lanny Fite, Co-Chair Senator Uvalde Lindsey, Co- Chair 
Personnel Subcommittee Personnel Subcommittee 
 
 
 










